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ULDD Release Notes 
GSE Alignment and Revised Date for MI Name Change Genworth to Enact 

July 26, 2022 

 

As announced in Selling Guide Announcement (SEL-2021-11), Genworth Mortgage Insurance Corporation began doing business as 

Enact Mortgage Insurance Corporation on February 7, 2022. 

 

In relation to this change, Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac (the GSEs) will accept both “Genworth” and “Enact” as valid values for MI 

Company Name Type/MI Company Name Type Other Description (Sort IDs 413/414) in Uniform Loan Delivery Dataset (ULDD) until 

Oct. 2, 2022. Effective Oct. 3, the GSEs will no longer accept Genworth as a valid value. ULDD XML files with this value submitted 

after Oct. 2 will receive a hard edit with notification of the invalid value. Instead, submissions will need to use “Enact” as the 

mortgage insurer (MI) value for Enact Mortgage Insurance Corporation, Genworth’s new name. 

 

If your systems have already been updated to provide “Enact” or your systems will be updated prior to Oct. 3, please continue 

to provide “Enact” as the valid value. 

 

The GSEs encourage software partners and lenders to complete transition activities ahead of schedule to ensure your 

organization’s readiness in advance. 

 

Additional information 

Please contact your account representative for assistance or submit your questions to our ULDD Mailbox.  For more information 

on ULDD, visit the ULDD page.  
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